## CITY OF QUINTE WEST

Office of the Mayor Jim Harrison



P.O. Box 490 Trenton, Ontario, K8V 5R6

> TEL: (613) 392-2841 FAX: (613) 392-5608

January 15, 2020

Mr. Jamie McGarvey, President Association of Municipalities of Ontario 200 University Ave., Suite 801 Toronto, Ontario M5H 3C6

## RE: Resolution - Conservation Authorities

Dear Mr. Jamie McGarvey:

This letter will serve to advise that at a meeting of City of Quinte West Council held on January 13, 2020 Council passed the following resolution:

Moved by Cassidy Seconded by Alyea

Whereas the City of Quinte West has been well served by both the Lower Trent Conservation Authority and the Quinte Conservation Authority and

Whereas we have working service agreements with both Authorities and

Whereas we value the efforts of the Conservation Authorities to monitor floods, to manage source water protection and to ensure the integrity of the watersheds within our municipality and conserve our natural environment and

Whereas the current Provincial government is reviewing the mandate and potential funding to Conservation Authorities

Be it resolved that the City of Quinte West requests that the Provincial Government improve their funding of Conservation Authorities to provide a more stable funding base that would prevent any downloading of costs to municipalities

And further that the Provincial Government will maintain and not diminish the core mandate of Conservation Authorities

And further that we forward this motion to the Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks, the Minister of Natural Resources, the Premier, the Leaders of all opposition parties, all of our local municipal partners, and AMO to seek their support and concurrence. **Carried** 

We trust that you will give favourable consideration to this request.

Sincerely,

CITY OF QUINTE WEST

Jim Harrison

Mayor